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“Serving Those Who Served”
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Dear Governor Lamont and Members of the Veterans & Military Affairs Committee:

I am pleased to submit this report on behalf of the Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA) Board of Trustees (Board) in accordance with C.G.S. §27-102n(i). The DVA Board of Trustees (Board) continues working hard to serve Connecticut’s Veterans through the oversite of and collaboration with the DVA along with local, state and federal agencies, Veteran Service Organizations, community partners and volunteers to ensure the delivery of Veterans programs and benefits in accordance with state and federal law and best practices in a sustainable manner.  The Board operates pursuant to C.G.S. §27-102n, which requires the DVA to provide comprehensive quarterly reports to the Board on more than a dozen areas of DVA operations.  In addition to providing these quarterly reports, the DVA also provides Veteran Residents with a semi-annual report on the revenue and expenditures of the DVA Institutional General Welfare Fund and the opportunities to submit suggestions for the use of the IGW.  

	The Board fulfilled its duties during 2024 through active engagement, collaboration and communication with the DVA Commissioner Welch and senior staff members.  The Board continues its support the DVA’s delivery of programs and services to DVA resident Veterans and Veterans in the community.  It is an honor to serve as the Chair of the Board of Trustees in our combined mission of “Serving Those Who Served.”


[image: ]Respectfully Submitted, 


Patrick Nelligan
Chairperson
Veteran, United States Army


DVA Board of Trustees Annual Report for 2024


 This report is submitted in accordance with C.G.S. §27-102n(i), which requires, in pertinent part, that the DVA Board of Trustees (Board) report on the progress in fulfilling its mission based on programmatic outcomes and provide recommendations for improving the delivery of services to veterans and the addition of new programs.  The Board’s statutory mission is to review and comment on the DVA Budget and major policy and programmatic changes and to review agency regulations prior to adoption by the Commissioner relating to: 	

a. Residential and Healthcare programs admission, discharge and transfer policies.
	b. Residential Fee schedule for programs, services and benefits.
	c. Participation of eligible family members in programs or services.

Throughout calendar year 2024, the Board fulfilled its statutory mission through active engagement with the DVA leadership and oversight of DVA operations, policies and programs.  The Board continued the ongoing highly collaborative process consistent with Commissioner Welch’s philosophy of empowerment through transparency and bilateral engagement with the Board related to the full spectrum of DVA programs, services, events and activities. This is underscored by regular communications between Board meetings by Commissioner Welch and DVA staff with the Board on myriad issues across the full spectrum of DVA services. 

At the Board’s regular quarterly meetings, Commissioner Welch and DVA Senior Staff provided comprehensive and detailed PowerPoint briefings and supporting documentary updates regarding the agency budget, staffing, facilities, projects, legislation and policies along with proposals for expanded and additional programs as well as existing and anticipated challenges, fiscal and operational, impacting the DVA and Veterans programs across the State. 

In addition to the briefings provided at each Board meeting, the DVA provided quarterly written reports to the Board with information necessary for the Board to fulfill its mission.   These reports included, among other things, program and policy updates, data, and performance measures in the following areas:

(1) Budget revenues and expenditures.
(2) Staffing levels.
(3) Facilities and fleet management. 
(4) Current and planned projects. 
(5) Residential Facility and Patriot’s Landing Family Housing applications for admission including number of Veterans admitted, reasons for denials or withdrawals of applications for admission and overall monthly occupancy rates in residential programs. 
(6) Summary of voluntary and involuntary discharges from Veterans from the Residential Program and reasons for discharge (e.g. community based transitional housing, independent living, disciplinary actions, etc.)
(7) Summaries of Healthcare Center patient census, clinical services and any incident rates.
(8) Summary of programs overseen by the Office of Advocacy and Assistance and caseload figures for veterans' service officers.
(9) Cemetery and Memorial services including burial statistics. 
(10) Results of any federal and/or state inspections.
(11) Summaries by type, frequency and resolution, of concerns raised by Veteran Residents of the petitions and complaints filed by Veteran Residents and relatives or authorized representatives of such Veteran Residents.
(12) Additional reports which have included updates on the Bed Bug eradication program, results of client surveys, and the status of rebuilding Office of Advocacy and Assistance staffing statewide.

The following is a summary of the Board’s activities and recommendations as applicable for calendar year 2024:  

	The Board of Trustees held three meetings during calendar year 2024.  The meetings were held on April 10, 2024, July 10, 2024, and October 9, 2024.  Please note that last quarterly meeting for 2024 was held in January 2025 and is not included herein.

The Board reviewed the information submitted by the DVA at said meetings as referenced above, in addition to review of the DVA’s quarterly reports submitted to the Board of Trustees. 

	The Board discussed and agreed that the Board would re-establish subcommittees with new leadership to address issues identify by DVA leadership and Connecticut General Statutes outlining Board of Trustees responsibilities. 

	The Board had no new specific recommendations during calendar year 2024. 
 
Attached hereto are the minutes from each Board’s meeting during 2024.


Department of Veterans Affairs Board of Trustees
Meeting Minutes for meetings held during 2024 Calendar Year:

· April 10, 2024

· July 10, 2024

· October 9, 2024
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